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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  NEWBURGH INN & SPA-EV CHARGING 
PROJECT NO.:   24-05 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 95, BLOCK 1, LOT 126 & 17 / 90 ROUTE 17K 
REVIEW DATE:   1 MARCH 2024 
MEETING DATE:  7 MARCH 2024 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: COLLIERS ENGINEERING & DESIGN 
 

1. Adjoiner’s Notices must be sent out after this meeting. 

 
2. Code Compliance Department’s comments regarding potential existing violations on the site 

should be received. 
 

3. The pavement in the area of the proposed EV stations is in very poor condition. Parking spot 
delineation is non-existent.  There appears to be debris and former bumper blocks strewn in the 
area. 

 

4. Screening of the facility and infrastructure for it should be addressed. 
 

5. The plans identify trees and brush to be removed as needed.  It is requested that additional 
detail be provided. 
 

6. The plans must be submitted to Orange County Planning Department as project is located on a 
State highway. 
 

7. The code requires a 35 foot landscape buffer along NYS Route 17K.  Planning Board should 
evaluate any requirements to meet that section of the code for the Amended Site Plan. 
 

8. The Site Plan should identify a Bulk Table for the entire site.  Amended Site Plans cause any pre-
existing non-conforming bulk requirements to be lost. 
 

9. The emergency access drive leading out to Restaurant Depot is in a complete state of disrepair.  
A makeshift gate has been constructed at this location. 
 

10. Housekeeping at the facility should be evaluated with regard to compliance with State Building 
Code. 
 

11. The Planning Board may wish to perform a field review of the project site. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 

MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
PJH/kbw 


















































